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 John A. Kitzhaber, MD, Governor 
800 NE Oregon St. 

Portland, Oregon 97232-2162 
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September 12, 2011 
 
 
 
Richard G. Gitschlag, P.E. 
North Coast Engineering Services 
1914 Fourth Street 
Tillamook, OR 97141 
 
Re: Plan Review - Rose Lane Road and Water Extension 
 (PR #153-2011; PWS #00884) 
 Conditional Approval 
 
The Oregon Drinking Water Program received your plan review submittal for the 
referenced project on September 2, 2011, and supplemental information on 
September 7, 2011.  The project involves the construction of approximately 1125 lf 
of 2” waterline to serve five or six new residential connections.  The waterline will be 
connected to an existing distribution pipeline of the Pleasant Valley Water Company 
(PWS #00884). At this time, I have completed my review of the project, and grant 
conditional approval. 
 
Condition of Approval 
 

Prior to activating the waterline, documentation must be provided to DWP 
showing that a perpetual easement has been granted to the Pleasant Valley 
Water Company for operation and maintenance of the proposed waterline. 

 

Final plan review approval will be granted upon completion of the proposed 
project, your certification that the project was completed according to the 
submitted plans and specifications, and receipt by DWP of a copy of the 
required easement.   

If you have any questions, please contact me at (971) 673-0406, or via 
email at fred.n.kalish@state.or.us. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Fred Kalish, P.E. 
Regional Engineer 
DHS Drinking Water Program 
 
cc:  Marsha Fox, DHS Portland 

Ken & Nonda Zwald, Pleasant Valley Water Co., 9540 Hurliman Hill 
Rd, Tillamook, OR 97141 
Annette Pampush, Tillamook County 
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